
July 30, 2020 
 
 
 
Mr. Aaron Thomas, President 
Metcon Construction, Inc. 
PO Box 1149 
763 Comtech Drive 
Pembroke, NC 27909 
 
Subject: Harnett County Schools – Erwin Elementary School 
 
Dear Mr. Thomas, 
 
On behalf of the Harnett County Schools, please accept this letter as your official Notice to 
Proceed – Phase 2 with all Work required by the contract documents for the above 
referenced project, in accordance with Appendix D of the CMAA Contract, Section 1.03.  
The date of commencement of the Work has been established as July 9, 2020.  In 
accordance with your contract, the date of Substantial Completion will be extended by 
change order to add 8 days from the contract NTP date of July 1, all Work shall be 
substantially complete on December 8, 2021, and a Final Completion within 30 days from 
the date of Substantial Completion.   
 

Please call if you have any questions. 

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Thomas W. Hughes, AIA 
Principal-in-Charge 
 
 
cc: Dr. Aaron Fleming, Harnett County Schools 

Brooks Matthews, Harnett County Schools 
Steve Matthews, Harnett County Schools 
Mahan Kick, SfL+a Architects 

 Doug Kuhns, SfL+a Architects 
 Mark Floyd, Metcon Construction Inc. 
 Keisha Peay, Metcon Construction Inc. 
 Rod Malone, Tharrington Smith LLP 

 


